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1) UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN

/
Just a word to let you know that we'll be kicking off

the United Way Campaign at King Edward shortly.

You'll find an envelope containing a pledge card,
brochure and letter from the union representatives

in your mailbox. I hope that you will take a few
minutes to look over the material and consider donating

to this worthwhile organization.

H.E.P.

Your HelpWorks-
TheUnited Way.

Please, say yes.

-CC.  Ring Coward Campus
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IN APPRECIATION

In January 1975 our present (more or less) divisional structure
came into being. As a consequence, there were appointments
made for division chairmen, department heads and co-ordinators
were appointed for a probationary period of one year followed
by another three years.

As this three-year period comes to an end, the positions must
be posted, candidates interviewed and appointments made. All
incumbents are eligible to apply again for the positions they
are currently holding.

I, therefore, would like to express my sincere appreciation to
the following instructors who have unstintingly carried out
their duties efficiently and effectively during the last four
years. As they ponder over their futures, some may wish to
return to full-time duty in the classroom; others may choose
to compete once more for the positions they have held. What-
ever be their choices, I wish them well and thank them for the
contributions that they have made to the success of King
Edward Campus. They are:

Colin Casey, Division Chairman, Training and Development

Wayne Bottlinger, Department Head, Programs on Deafness
Flizabeth Macleod, Department Head, Math, College Foundations
ILorne Kirby, Department Head, Science, College Foundations
Barbara Bowers, Ass't. Department Head, English Language Training
David Brown, Ass't. Department Head, English Language Training
Geoffrey Flack, Co-ordinator, ELT, Beginners

John Godfrey, Co-ordinator, ELT, Advanced

Pat Norris, Co-ordinator, ELT, School Canadiana

Mary Selman, Co-ordinator, ELT, Neighbourhood English Classes

RSB Cr

A ROYAL OCCASION

Joan Chand, who many will remember as a most delightful ELT
instructor, was one of six Canadians presented to the Queen by
Paul Martin, Canadian Trade Commissioner, at a Garden Party at
Buckingham Palace this summer.

Joan, who is working on her Ph.D at the University of Edinburgh,
was awarded a $10,000 B.C. Centennial Scholarship to assist her
in completing her studies.

REECL
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SUCCESS STORY

For those of you who remember our blind student, Pat York:

Pat has just returned from the Canada Games for the Physically
Handicapped held in Newfoundland from August 20 - 2058

Pat is still the Canadian wrestling champion, retaining the title
he won last year (136% 1lb. class, or 62 kilo for metrics). He
also won two silver medals, one in the swimming 100 metre free-
style, the other in the 100 metre breaststroke. Besides these,
he won silvers in the 400 metre and 1500 metre track events.

Previously, in July, Pat won a bronze medal in the 10,000 metre,
a silver in the 1500 metre, and a silver in wrestling - in the
North American Games meet in Chicago.

Also, in August, he won a bronze in the 3000 metre Maritime Games.

what an inspiring list of achievements. Think of Pat next time
you're discouraged:

G.N.

APATHY CHARTER

Apathy can be justified on the grounds that nothing will be carried
+0 excess if no one gets excited about it.

Gradually, everyone will develop a quiet tolerance of whatever
happens, with the result that no one will be radical enough to
resist the status quo seriously.

All things will be accepted, all things absorbed and all things
considered of value; but nothing except harmony will be preferred

over anything else.
Apathy Club

POSITION OPENING

VCC - WI has an opening for a Power Engineering Instructor. The
starting date is immediately and the closing date for applications
is 1978 09 25. Fur details, please see posting on faculty bulletin
board.

H.E.P.

6a) COLLEGE COUNCIL

Vancouver Community College Council meets next
Wednesday evening, September 27th at 7:00 p.m.
in the 6th floor Council Chambers at 675 West
Hastings Street.

H.E.P.
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SUBJECT:

_H,_ELAPankratz,_Erincjpal_KJiJ;_¥4(? DATE:  September 13, 1978
J. J. Denholm, Principal Langara Campus
J. L. McInnis, Principal V.V.I.

D. D. Jones
Director of Personnel and Labour Relations

"TOMORROW IS NOW"

In a series of eignt one-half hour television specials, a number of
aspects of retirement planning will be dealt with. This series is

sponsored by the United Way of the lower mainland task force on retire-
ment planning and four participating companies.

Having personally viewed some of the episodes, I believe that they

would be of interest to members of our faculty and staff approaching
retirement or interested in retirement.

Through the medium of your centre newsletter, or by other means you
may deem appropriate, could you kindly advise your faculty and staff
of the viewing schedule for this series. The various episodes of the
series are as follows:

Time For The Taking

Money Matters

Why 65 ?

Pulling Up Roots

Feeling Good

Through The Looking Glass
Til1 Death Do Us Part

You Are 01d Father Time

ONOYOT W N

For residents of Vancouver, Burnaby, Richmond and Surrey, the series

will commence at 7:00 p.m. Monday, September 18, 1978 and continue
each Monday at that same time for eight weeks. For residents of the

North Shore, the series will commence on Sunday, September 17, 1978
at 6:00 p.m. and continue each Sunday at that same time for eight

weeks. For residents of Coquitlam, Maple Ridge, Port Coquitlam, Haney
and Port Moody, the series will be run at 7:30 p.m. each Friday, com-

mencing September 15, 1978. In each case the series will be presented
on the Community Channel 10.

In the event significant interest is stimulated by the television series,

the Personnel Department will undertake to co-ordinate the formation of
discussion groups and provide material for distribution to the partici-

pants. A1l interested employees should contact the Personnel Department.

DDJ :nrh
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